
Proposed Amendment to the Preamble of the 
Constitution 
Submitted by Martha L. Schmidt, martha@resolveworkconflicts.com, 206-382-6600 (mobile 206-306-
6305), member of the Seattle Chapter and International Committee. 

Reason for amendment 

In order to bring the NLG into the 21st Century and in line with the work of our members, I propose 
amending the Preamble of the 2012 NLG Constitution. This would be an addition to the current language. 
No implementation would be required for this amendment. 

Preamble 

The National Lawyers Guild is an association dedicated to the need for basic change in the structure of our 
political and economic system. We seek to unite the lawyers, law students, legal workers and jailhouse 
lawyers of America in an organization which shall function as an effective political and social force in the 
service of the people, to the end that human rights and the rights of ecosystems shall be regarded as more 
sacred than property interests…. 

	


